Saint John Nepomucene Parish Finance Council Feb. 21 2023 Fort Atkinson Rectory

2023-2	Leon Shatek	Chair	P	P	P	P	Р	
2024-1	Matt Herold	V-Chair	Α	P	Α	Р	Α	
2025-1	Carl Schmitt			<u></u> .			Р	
2024-2	Patty Einwalter	Sec.	P	A	Р	Р	Р	
Term	Member	Office	3-Feb	21-Apr	Sept. 6	Nov.	Feb. 21	
Attendance:			2022	2022	2022	2022	2023	

Also in attendance Dave Nienhaus

Meeting called to order 6::30 p.m. Father opened with a prayer

REVIEW MINUTES FROM NOVEMBER 1, 2022 MEETING

November's minutes were reviewed.

Motion made by Leon to approve the minutes seconded by Carl.

REVIEW FINANCIAL STATEMENTS

July 1, 2022 through Februay 16, 2023 were reviewed. Financial status was very similar to the previous year. Some investment are down due to the stock market being lower. Total assests are up.

FINANCIAL/PASTORAL BUSINESS

New member Carl Schmitt was welcomed to the council.

*School Expansion

Father presented to the council that Parishes that donate to the Catholic Schools receive a taxa break.

He is going to present this to the 3 parishes that do not participate, and see if they would be interested joining in.

They would then qualify for a taxa break, and also a possible benefit with the state allocations.

*Communtiy Center Rental

Our contract with the City of Fort Atkinson is up. We had continuous use of the center for 25 years, for a one time payment of \$25,000. The city presented us with estimates for renting the center for future events.

Leon made a motion to accept the proposal by the City, and the motion was seconded by Patty.

Building and Grounds Business

- *Dusk to Dawn light installed, and it works great.
- *Matt is checking on qutoes for the handicap accessible door to the church. Still in process of receiving them.
- *Tree removal Trees on boulevard removed by the city. 2 stumps need to be dug out and at that time we will look at the handicap ramp, along with fixing the sidewalks and curb and gutter. Quotes to be submitted.

The tree on the church property was not removed. Dave will look into quotes for taking it down, and voluteers doing the clean up.

- * Church basement was checked for water leaks, and the furnace was also checked. All in good shape now.
- * Dave received a request to install a railing up on the choir. Dave and Leon will take a look at installing.
- *Discussion held on installing a handicap accessible bathroom where the confessional is. Tabled for further review.

Father ended the meeting with a prayer.

Next council meeting TBD

Motion made by Carl to adjourn, and seconded by Patty.

Meeting adjourned at 7:25